Pre-Planning application consultation with those with a legal interest in land on proposed planning applications are widely recognised as being of benefit.   They benefit both prospective applicants and the Council in ensuring a better mutual understanding of objectives and the constraints that exist.   Adopting a positive attitude towards early engagement enables applications to be dealt with more clearly and speedily, and the understanding of decisions can be better assured.

South Dublin County Council values pre-planning application advice consultation.  The Council in an effort to streamline the planning application process and make the most efficient use of staff time and resources has developed this protocol on pre-planning application consultation.  This approach should enable the provision of a consistent and fair method of pre-planning application consultation on proposed planning applications.

Before seeking pre-application consultation from the Council there are a number of sources of information that can accessed from the Council Website to provide guidance on what needs to be submitted with an application for pre-planning consultation, and what plans, strategies or policies may be applicable to a proposed development.

The Council’s aim in pre-planning application consultation is to help streamline the planning application process.  Such consultation is however always provided “without prejudice” and cannot bind any subsequent decision.   A record will be maintained in accordance with statutory provisions of all formal pre-planning consultation that relate to a proposed development, including the names of those who participated in the consultations.   A copy of such record will be placed and kept with the documents to which any planning application in respect of the proposed development consultation relates.
All pre application consultation requests relating to intended planning applications will require the completion of a pre-planning consultation request form available from the Council Website. Also required is the provision of clear location context and sketch details/photographs of the intended planning application in advance (and any other relevant accompanying information), preferably by email.   The Council will also require to be provided from anyone seeking a pre-planning consultation, a clear indication of the legal interest in the land for which consultation is requested.

The Council will not facilitate a pre-planning consultation until all relevant information has been received.   Initially officers will provide written advice or verbal consultation.   A meeting can, if demonstrated to be necessary, and this has been accepted, be arranged but this will usually first follow the provision of written consultation feedback by email or communication by telephone in response to information and details provided.

Anyone seeking a pre-planning consultation requiring legal confirmation that a proposal is exempted development (i.e. planning permission is not required) should submit an application under Section 5 of the Acts.

